# Town of Boscawen Police Committee

### MEETING MINUTES - Final Tuesday, March 15, 2016 at 6:00 PM

Meeting was called to order at 6:08 PM.

In attendance: Chief Wyman, Bill Urbach, Bob Tucker, Kevin Sullivan, and Barbara Randall

## Chief Wyman's Updates:

New officer, Ryan Nolan, will start March 28<sup>th</sup>. At that time the department will be running full staff and will be able to provide the town with almost complete 24/7 coverage.

The Chief has been diligently working on the new policy manual and said it almost finished. He is also working on accrediting status, which will help with liability and securing possible future grants, for the department.

#### Old Business:

- B. Randall reported there are still issues with posting committee minutes on the town's website. At this time the town does have hard copies of all previous minutes. She will work with town office personnel to resolve this issue.
- K. Sullivan reminded us that the a Neighborhood Watch meeting will be held at the Municipal Office on Thursday, March  $24^{th}$  at 7:00 PM. All are welcome.

#### New Business:

B. Tucker has been renewed for another 3-year term on the Police Committee.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:54 PM.

Next meeting is scheduled for April 19, 2016 at 6:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Barbara Randall

For complete unedited minutes go to: TownofBoscawen.org